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April 2018
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to our final term – it’s hard to believe we have nearly completed a full year in school.  We are promised (fingers crossed) to have some lovely weather over the next few weeks and we are looking forward to spending a great deal of time outdoors.  Could you please therefore make sure that children come to school wearing sun cream. Could you also provide extra to keep in their drawer for a top up at lunchtime.  Although it may be sunny, it can still a bit chilly especially at playtimes and when the sun leaves the garden area so please make sure children come to school with a coat.  They are outside for quite a while at lunchtimes and really need a coat to wear as it can be rather cold when it’s windy especially as we are so near the coast.  
PE

Our PE will continue to be on a Wednesday, so could you please make sure their PE kit is in school all week.  If the weather is good enough we will be going outside so please make sure your child has a jumper/tracksuit trousers in their PE bag. For those of you with girls that wear tights, could you please make sure that a pair of socks are in their PE bags. We continue to have Darren from NUFC working with us on Thursday morning developing multi-skills.  
On a Monday afternoon the children will be taking part in ‘forest school’ based activities where we will access the outdoors in all weathers. This half term we will continue to do lots of gardening and exploring the different outdoor areas within the school grounds as part of our minibeasts topic.  


Reading, keywords and homework focus 

We will keep sending home green words and red sight words as well as individual reading books.  You will have noticed that now the children are blending more confidently, we have been sending home phonic based reading book as well book which are based on recognising repetitive words and sight words.  This encourages the children to work out words using a mixture of phonics and comprehension / picture clues to avoid phonic reliance. However if your child is still decoding quite a lot, they will keep the same book for a week in order to build up fluency and sight recognition.   Please remember to sign and write comments if appropriate to show that your child has read.  Your signature and or comment is the only way we have of knowing whether a book has been read or not. It is very important that the children understand and can talk about what they are reading so please encourage the children to talk about the story and include key details of events as this will help them to build up their comprehension skills. 

The children are really enjoying their shared library books as well as their school reading books. Could you please make sure that their reading books and reading records are in school every day. We are not always able to find a spare copy of their reading book if it is at home, which makes it difficult when we do our individual and small group reading activities. Please continue to read with your child at home as much as possible, the more practise the children have the quicker they will learn to read and develop the confidence to tackle unfamiliar texts. 


As the children continue to learn new sounds I will be sending out more green words as well as additional red words. Please encourage your child to read as many words as possible and only sound out if they are unsure as I will be continuing to assess those children who I feel are ready to move onto the next colour band of reading books during this half term and as we move into the final summer term. 


Although most children are able to write all the 26 letters of the alphabet many still struggle with letter formation so please revisit the Read Write Inc rhymes and continue to practise these at home and this will continue to be a focus in school during handwriting sessions. 

As part of the achieving an expected judgement in writing within the Early Learning Goals children need to be able to write simple sentences and captions across a range of genres using their phonic knowledge therefore our literacy will include lots of opportunities to develop them as independent writers so please encourage this at home.  

Topics

Over this half term we will be looking at mini beasts and different life cycles based around a number of different stories as well as other areas that the children show an interest in as our topic develops. The children have really embraced the role play opportunities so please send in any topic related items. This term the children will be doing more structured lessons in readiness for Year 1.
The children have continued to thrive and I am so proud of all of them all.  They are making great progress and I am confident this will continue throughout the term as we move ever so quickly towards Year 1!!!

Thank you for your continued support 
Mrs Whaley
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